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Pastor’s Notes for September, 2013 
“Reflections on the month of August” 

 
August 4th we kicked off our Children’s Sunday School and invited parents to come and 
join in bible study too.  Our children and adult bible study are seeing an increase in at-
tendance.  As a matter of fact, the adult bible study is outgrowing their room and needing 
another place to meet…Praise God!  Our Kingdom Kids and Youth are seeing a resur-
gence of participants.  So, we are witnessing the hand of God at work among all of these 
programs. 
 
August 7th, while meeting with the Rodeo Covenant Group, our Fellowship Hall became 
flooded.  Water was pouring in quicker than the sump could take it out.  You should have 
been here to see our District Superintendent, Jean Hawxhurst, Rev. Karen Stigall, Roxie 
Bennett, Rusty Krieder, and a host of our folk at work squeegeeing, mopping, vacuum-
ing, and sweeping the flood waters.  They literally took their shoes off, rolled up their 
pants and went to work without being asked to do so.  That episode spoke volumes of the 
character our district leaders portray. 
 
That event reminded us that our Fellowship Hall has suffered through this scenario be-
fore and may very well suffer again.  There has been conversation about the “what ifs.”  
What if we were to look at building a structure on our present site that would accommo-
date a lot of needs.  For example: an all-purpose edifice that would offer classrooms, din-
ing facility, kitchen, restrooms, and recreation.  This is a direction our Trustees want to 
pursue and are seeking a Visionary Task Team to flesh out the possibilities and they 
would like your input. 
 
August 13th, the pastors of the Frankfort District attended an all day workshop on “Safe 
Sanctuaries.”  We have been strongly encouraged to bring our church into compliance 
which is mandated by our Annual Conference.  Therefore, we will be offering training 
and asking all of our volunteers to participate in this program.  The date on this training 
will be forthcoming. 
 
August 17th, our Youth Director, Zack Stubblefield was married to Na Lim Heo and on 
August 25th, Rev. Gyu Moon Heo, Na Lim’s father, preached in both services.  It was 
evident that the Holy Spirit was present in a powerful way.  We wish the Stubblefield’s 
and the Heo’s God’s richest blessings for the days ahead. 
 
August 27th, we laid Dan Coulter to rest at Spring Hill Cemetery.  His memory will con-
tinue to live on long after him.  May God’s amazing grace be with his family.  And may 
God bless us with a fruitful September. 
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HUMC  Monthly Community Dinner 
Thursday, September 12, 2013, from 5:-00-6:30 PM 

Items needed are shampoo, toilet paper, dish detergent, laundry detergent, 
toothpaste, razor blades, cleaning supplies, magazines, etc. 

We would like to thank everyone that has donated money, supplies, etc. for the  
Community Meal.   Without your help this would not be as successful as it has been.  

We  appreciate your support and prayers. 
_______________________________ 

 
Helping our Church while buying 

Groceries 
 

Getting ready for those Back to School 
celebrations, or Labor Day parties?  
Use your Kroger card and help the 
church. Purchase a Kroger card from 
Laura  for $5.00 (the card is loaded 
with $5.00).  Then take it to Kroger’s, 
load your card with money you were 
going to spend anyway, buy your gro-
ceries, your prescriptions, your gas, say 
$100.00, then use that Kroger gift card.  
HUMC will get $4.00 from Kroger.  
You do not pay any extra, it does not 
cost you any more and each time you 
use it HUMC get 4% of whatever you 
spent.  Make sure you load it before 
you start you transaction.  Make sure 
you keep some money (at least $1.00) 
on the card or it will expire with no 
money on it. 
 All money made through the Kroger 
cards goes to projects to help the hun-
gry in Mercer County.  This is what is 
used to buy food baskets in December.   

 

DID YOU KNOW? 
 

Shopping at Kroger can make 
the church money? 

 
(4% of your grocery money will go 
back to the food baskets and back 

packs) 
 

Get your Kroger Card  
TODAY! 

 

Collection of Campbell’s Soup Labels 

Cut labels down back side of can or at 

sides.  The Bar Code and the “Get Free 

Stuff for Your School” (5 point value) 

needs to be clipped and turned in for 

collection for the Gallilean Home in 

Liberty, KY.  Please give labels to Janice Yount (or leave at the 

church office).  Janice collects for the Doris Davis Circle as a 

mission project. 

 

Pregnancy Resource Center 

In the back of the church is a large basket for donation items 

for the Pregnancy Care center.  Your donations of personal care 

items for the mothers and needs of a newborn baby are needed.  

Thank you for your support to this organization as it is an on-

going need in our community! 

 

Collection of Box Tops for Education 

General Mills and Pillsbury have products 

with Box Tops for Education.  Some of these 

products include Juicy Juice, cereals, paper 

products, snacks, storage bags, waste bags, 

frozen foods, refrigerated and dairy items,  

These box tops are being collected for then 

Galilean Home in Liberty, KY.  Box tops for Education help the 

Home earn extra cash.  Janice Yount collects these on behalf of 

the Doris Davis Circle for one of their mission projects. 

_________________________________________________________________ 

 

Do you have a NEW address or phone num-
ber? Have you notified the office of the 

change?  Please update the office with the 
change! 
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IN NEED OF PRAYER—-Prayer is a privilege to do in the name of others...  
Concerns: 
Wanda Baker, Austin Bee, Brian Bentley, Myrtle Chamberlain, Don Cole, Bonnie Cummins, Marshall Dar-
nell,  Darlene Dedman, Sandeep Divekar, Bill Edwards, Ellie Graham, Tanner Gutierrez, Zelda James, Mat-
thew Lambert, Beth McClellan, Joe Mitulinski, Leah Nash, Chadwick Noel, Evan and Myrtle Pierce, Edward 
Quinn, T.C. Reed, David Ross, Latie Ross, Tony Russell, Melissa Runyon, Shirley Sanders, Joy Stevens, John 
Stith and family, Sally Stith, Joan Sutter, Patrick Tatum., Murrell Blankenship, Margaret Holland 
 
Long Term Care: 
Lloyd Bradley, Dan Culton, Helen Cole, Martha Davis,  Evelyn Warner, Sylvia VanArsdall, Thelma Gormley,  
 
Missionaries: 
Hanak Family, Person family, Sharon Price, Stallsmith family 
 
Serving in the Military: 
Will Beauchamp, Walter Breeding, Joe Carter, Daniel, Crowell, Chaz Garcia, Daniel Montgomery, Ken Nils-
son, Troy Owens, Geoffrey Peele, Steven Wilson. 
 
College Students: 
Joshua Barnard, Savannah Barnett, Caleb Berger, Rebecca Carss, Holly Hurt, Justin Peavler, Justin Potter, 
Brittany Sims, Jenny Sutherland   
 
 
Please update the office with changes to the Prayer list. 

DORIS DAVIS CIRCLE NEWS 
 
 

The Doris Davis circle enjoyed hosting the Tasting Bee Luncheon on Sunday, August 11th. Our thanks to you who 
added your dishes from the cookbook. We all had a fun time. 
 
Our August program was an enlightening book report by Janice Yount. The book, HIDDEN IN THE RUBBLE, made 
us again more aware of the poverty in America and throughout the world. WHAT CAN WE DO RIGHT HERE AT 
HOME?  
For the month of September the circle will be collecting nonperishable food items for the CHRISTIAN LIFE CENTER. 
(This Center was started by our church years ago.) The need is for canned goods, dried foods, packaged foods and 
food coupons. Let us do our best to support our Christian Life Center. Please leave items on the back pew of the 
church. 
 
We appreciate your generous giving to our Military Missions Project. During this month we will be asking for Life 
Savers and Duck Tape. Collection box is still on the back pew. Thanks!  
 
On August 24th, several members attended the district Mission U Bible Study at New Castle United Methodist 
Church.   
 
Next Meeting: 
Who:    UMW - Doris Davis Circle 
When:  September 17th, 2013 at 10 am 
Where: UMW  Room 
What:    Program by Carolyn Hollar 
Why:     Time to meet again. Ladies, come visit! 
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                       Promiseland News (Sun—9:45) 
                         (during Sunday School Time upstairs) 

                            It is for K-5 youngsters.  Bring a friend and join the fun!  
 
 

KINGDOM KIDS NOTES —Wed (6:30-7:30)   
Snack supper at 6:00 

Lessons are on “Heaven is For Real” 

Bring a Friend and Join US! 

Bring your BIBLE, you will need it EACH week! 

HELP! Needed with Snack Supper-See Monnie Berger 

 

Youth News 

Meets on Wednesday night in the Youth Bldg. 

WEDNESDAY SCHEDULE 

6:30-8 PM  

  
_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Upcoming Events for Youth  
 
 
September 15 - Youth Fundraiser Luncheon after church for Walk to End Alzheimer's 
With dessert auction (need donations—see Leslie Bosse or Joanne Simms) 
  
September 29 - 2013 Walk to End Alzheimer's - Downtown Lexington 
  
We will have a team again this year....Harrodsburg United Methodist Memory March-
ers (see more information on page 7) 
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——MISSIONARY NEWS—- 

Dear Prayer Team,  
 
I've made it back to the States and I'm adjusting, resting, and spending time with family.  Thank you for praying for me 
during my time in Hungary...I hope to send out a newsletter soon.  I can't wait to share some stories about my students 
this year! 
 
This is not the end.  My life in missions will continue and I'm excited in the near future to share some plans and oppor-
tunities to continue supporting God's Kingdom through your prayers and gifts!  Big things are coming!  Please pray for 
me as I form some plans for ministry and Kingdom work that I'm really excited about.  I hope you will continue to be a 
part of the work God is doing in and through me. 
 
A few things...if you are a monthly supporter through automatic deposit with Teach Overseas: please call 1-800-895-
7955 and ask for Lynda or Paul, you must speak to them directly about cancelling your automatic withdrawals. 
 
Secondly, if you wish to no longer receive these e-mail updates, please let me know and I will take you off the list. 
 
Otherwise, I look forward to sharing more with you and continuing to partner with you in seeing lives changed in the 
Kingdom of God! 
  

Sharon Price  

In Memory 
 
Barbara Jean Humber, 86, Harrodsburg, widow of Joe Humber, died Tuesday at Baptist Health in Lexington. 
Born December 26, 1926, in Harrodsburg, KY, to the late William Garnett and Nellie May (Edwards) Asher. 
Barbara Jean was a full time mother and homemaker, a member of the Harrodsburg United Methodist Church 
where she was a member of the Doris Davis Circle and former choir member. Barbara is survived by: a daugh-
ter: Toni Turpin of Salvisa, and two sons: Danny (Debbie) Humber of Harrodsburg, Tim (Tracy) Humber of 
Richmond, Four Granddaughters, Wendy (Jeff) Phillips, Shannon Nevius, Stephanie Phillips and Amy (Mike) 
Crowe; Twelve Great Grandchildren. Pallbearers were be: Danny Humber, Jeff Phillips, John Wayne Peavler, 
Mike Bernard, Sonny Ransdell and Mark Yates. Funeral service was held Friday, August 30, 11 am at Har-
rodsburg United Methodist Church by Pastor Garland Hawkins. Burial followed in the Spring Hill Cemetery, 
Harrodsburg. .The family request memorial donations be sent to Harrodsburg United Methodist Church, 102 
South Chiles Street, Harrodsburg, KY 40330 

http://www.ransdellfuneralchapel.com/html/
http://www.ransdellfuneralchapel.com/html/
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SEPTEMBER 2013 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 
LABOR DAY 

3 4 
10-Adult Bible 
6-Snack Supper 
6:30 King Kids 
 MEG Bible 
Group 
Youth Group 

5 6 7 
7:30 Men’s 
Prayer Break-
fast 

8 
Finance Team
-2 PM 

9 10 11 
10-Adult Bible 
6-Snack Supper 
6:30 King Kids 
 MEG Bible 
Group 
Youth Group 
National Day of 
Prayer 

12 
Community 
Dinner 5-6:30 

13 14 
7:30 Men’s 
Prayer Break-
fast 

15 
Youth Group 
Lunch after 
Church w/ des-
sert auction 

16 17 
Doris Davis 
Circle– 10 AM 

18 
10-Adult Bible 
6-Snack Supper 
6:30 King Kids 
 MEG Bible 
Group 
Youth Group 

19 20 21 
7:30 Men’s 
Prayer Break-
fast 

22 23 24 25 
10-Adult Bible 
6-Snack Supper 
6:30 King Kids 
 MEG Bible 
Group 
Youth Group 

26 27 28 
7:30 Men’s 
Prayer Break-
fast 

29 
Memory Walk 
Fifth Third 
Pavilion-3 PM 

30   
 

   



  July Page 7  
In Memory of 

DANIEL CULTON 
Daniel Johnson Culton, 95, of Harrodsburg, widower of Elizabeth P. Patrum, died Friday, Aug. 
23, 2013, at the Ephraim McDowell Regional Medical Center, Danville. 
Born August 30, 1917, in Boyle County, he was the son of the late a Eugene and Maggie Johnson 
Culton. 
He was a retired supervisor for Farm Home Administration, a member of the Harrodsburg United 
Methodist Church and the U. K. Fellow Society. 
Daniel is survived by: one daughter, Gerry (Joedy) Sharpe of Danville; one son, Tom (Janie) 

Culton of Greenville; two sisters, Helen Price of WI and Geneva Glasscock of Lebanon; one brother, Robert (Anna) 
Culton of Orlando, FL; two grandsons, Sam Culton and Lin (Erin) Sharpe and two great grandchildren.   

Funeral service was held Tuesday, August 27,  at 11:00 am at Harrodsburg United Methodist Church by Garland 
Hawkins.  Burial followed in Spring Hill Cemetery. 

The family requests memorial donations be sent to Harrodsburg United Methodist Church, 102 South Chiles Street, 
Harrodsburg, KY 40330 or one's favorite charity. 

 

Children’s  Church 
Sept 1  Kathy Shewmaker 
Sept 8  Carol Moffett 
Sept15  Jerri Weitzel 
Sept 22  Betsy Fleisher 
Sept 29  Kathy Shewmaker 
 

Birthdays 

Sept 2  Wanda Reed 
Sept 6  Isaac Bosse 
Sept 8  Celeste Robinson 
Sept 10  Henry Anness 
Sept 13  Martha Davis 
Sept 14   Libby Shewmaker Brown 
Sept 15  Donald Clark 
  Emily Shirley 
Sept 16  Steve Goldsberry 
Sept 17  Caleb Conover 
Sept 19  Bill Sutter 
Sept 20  Lindsey Angel Stebing 
  Alex Bosse 
Sept 22  Jessica Satterly 
Sept 25  Ginny Burgan 
Sept 26  Carolyn Gabehart 
Sept 26  Savannah Ness 
Sept 27  Cheryl Dorman 
Sept 29  John Moffett 
Sept 30  Betsy Fleisher   

Nursery  
 

Sept 1  Brittany Pridey 
Sept 8  Jo Ann Simms  
Sept 15 Elizabeth Moffett 
Sept 22 Leslie Bosse 
Sept 29 Wanda Gabehart 

Sept 3 Jared and Tracy Ison 
Sept 6 Ronnie and Gloria Hamlin 
Sept 9 John and Carol Moffett 
Sept 10 Shep and Sandra Holladay 

———————————————————————————————————————————   
2013 Walk to END Alzheimer's on Sunday, September 29 at the Fifth Third Pavilion in Lexington; Registration 2pm | 
Walk 3pm.  To join our team, please log onto www.alz.org/walk and search for Harrodsburg United Methodist 
Memory Marchers.  Donation forms and other information is also available at the church.  Those wishing to 
participate are welcome to join us for a quick lunch after church on Sept. 29th and then ride the church van 
or carpool.  For more information, please contact......(Joann and my cell phone and email info) 

  Please contact Leslie Bosse 859.613.3192 | lesoboe@aol.com or Joann Sims at 859.265.7305 | simsfami-
ly@burginwireless.com for information. 

http://www.alz.org/walk
mailto:lesoboe@aol.com
mailto:simsfamily@burginwireless.com
mailto:simsfamily@burginwireless.com


Harrodsburg United Methodist Church 
128 South Chiles Street 

Harrodsburg, Ky 40330 

859-734-3704 

 

Pastor—Garland Hawkins 

Regular Worship Times 
Sunday   8:45 am  Informal Worship 
   9:00  Choir Rehearsal 
   9-10 am Fellowship Breakfast 
   9:45 am  Sunday School 
   10:00  Praise Team Rehearsal 
   10:40 am Contemporary Worship 
   11:00 am Traditional Worship  
Wednesday  10:30  Adult Bible Study 
   6-7:30  Kingdom Kids 
   6:30-8:00 Youth 
   6:30-8:00 MEG Bible Study 
Saturday  7:30-9 am Men’s Prayer Breakfast  

Harrodsburg United Methodist Church 
 
Office Phone    859-734-3705 
Office Email   humcoffice@gmail.com 
Garland Hawkins, Pastor      
 HUMC Website 
   http://sites.google.com/site/harrodsburgumc 
 

Office Hours 
Monday….....9 am to 3 pm 
Tuesday…….9 am to 3 pm 
Wednesday….9am to 3 pm 
Thursday .…...9 am to 3 pm 
Friday…...…….closed….. 
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September Reminders 

 
Sept. 12—Community Dinner 

Sept. 15—Youth Dinner 
Sept. 20—Golf Outing at Methodist Home 

Sept 29-Walk to End Alzheimer's 


